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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong 
Kong Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.
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PROFIT ALERT

This announcement is made pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Listing Rules.

The Board wishes to inform the shareholders of the Company and potential investors 

that the Group is expected to record a profit for the year ended 31 December 2009 as 

compared to a loss for the year ended 31 December 2008.

This profit alert announcement is based on information currently available to the 

Group and after review and assessment of the management accounts of the Group by 

the management but has not been audited by the Company’s auditors.

Potential investors and shareholders of the Company should exercise caution 
when dealing in shares of the Company.

This announce is made by Pak Fah Yeow International Limited (the “Company”, 

together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules 

Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the 

“Listing Rules”).

Based on the information currently available, the board of directors (the “Board”) of 

the Company wishes to inform the shareholders of the Company and potential investors 

that the Group is expected to record a profit for the year ended 31 December 2009 as 

compared to a loss for the year ended 31 December 2008. The expected profit was 

mainly contributed by revaluation gains resulted from fair value changes of investment 

properties and securities portfolio of the Group. For the year ended 31 December 2008, 

there was unfavourable fair value change of the same, resulted in a net loss for that 

financial year.



2

The information contained in this announcement is only based on preliminary 

assessment performed by the management of the Company and information currently 

available to the Company and has not been audited by the Company’s auditors. It 

remains subject to finalization and necessary adjustments.

The audited annual results of the Group for the year ended 31 December 2009 are 

expected to be announced on 22 April 2010.

Potential investors and shareholders of the Company should exercise caution when 
dealing in shares of the Company.

This announcement is made by the order of the Board, of which the directors 

individually and jointly accept responsibility for the accuracy of the information 

contained in this announcement.

By order of the Board

Pak Fah Yeow International Limited
GAN Wee Sean

Chairman

Hong Kong, 15 April 2010

As at the date of this announcement, the board of directors of the Company comprises: 
(i) two executive directors namely Messrs. Gan Wee Sean and Gan Fock Wai, Stephen; 
and (ii) three independent non-executive directors namely Ms. Ada Wong Ying Kay, Mr. 
Arnold Ip Tin Chee and Mr. Lawrence Leung Man Chiu.
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